

## CHESAPEAKE SCIENCE POINT PUBLIC CHARTER SCHOOL

7321 Parkway Drive South, Hanover, MD 21076

Phone: (443) 7575-CSP Fax: (443) 757-5280

Web: http://www.mycsp.org

Principal
Dwight L. Jefferson

Assistant Principal Dr. Darryl Gonzalez

Assistant Principal Shannon Motsco

February 2020

Dear CSP Families,

The 2020-2021 re-enrollment form is being emailed to ALL parents for completion. This form is crucial in the planning for next school year. The deadline to return this form is March 10th, 2020. FAILURE TO RETURN THE FORM BY THE DEADLINE WILL RESULT IN YOUR CHILD LOSING THEIR SEAT FOR THE NEXT SCHOOL YEAR. Although the form is being completed and submitted electronically via GOOGLE Forms, you may email confirm2020@mycsp.org to ensure that your submission was received. Ms. June manages this email account and will respond within 24-48 hours. Please click the link below. You will need to submit a separate response for each of your students currently enrolled at CSP.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfC4Am\_gfb9\_iF0CpzpJEhailKRqNoXXbx50Nd3 AawZwa8Bmw/viewform?usp=sf\_link

Prior to returning the form, there are a few additional items you need to consider when making your decision, including the Repeat Free Policy, the middle school program, and the high school program. Please be sure to look over each item carefully to make sure you make the best decision for your student(s). Transportation information for 2020-2021 may be found under the parents' tab on our website at mycsp.org

Repeat Free School 2020 -2021 – CSP continues to provide a rigorous and quality education to all students. It has always been our goal to improve upon past practices, find new ways to engage students and make learning something students enjoy. We also believe that high school students need to put forth that same effort in order to become successful adults; therefore, CSP is Repeat Free. If a high school student receives an E in a required course, the class will have to be repeated in an alternate program such as summer school, evening school and twilight school. These programs are available for students to make up credits in courses that they were not successful in the first time; classes at CSP are for students taking them for original credit. If a student does not make up the required credit, there is no guarantee that CSP will be able to schedule the student for the required classes, and the student may have to attend CSP longer than four years.

Middle School Program 2020-2021 – Some Encore classes will be quarter-long instead of year-long or semester- long, as in other middle schools.

High School Program 2020-2021- While Anne Arundel County Public Schools require either two years of foreign language OR two years of advanced technology to graduate with a college completer pathway, CSP students will be scheduled for four foreign language credits AND two years of advanced technology (beyond Foundations of Technology) whenever possible. These courses will provide the CSP students an opportunity to be more competitive in college admissions.

Sincerely,

CSP Administration